
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

    Issue no. 5 

    12 April 2021 

 

General News 
 

PROCEDURE IF A LEARNER FALLS ILL DURING THE SCHOOL DAY 
Should a learner become ill during the course of the day, she, or a friend if she is too sick, must report 
to Mrs. Forrester in the finance office. She will be allowed to go to the sickroom for one lesson or, if 
necessary, Mrs. Thomas will contact a parent to collect the learner. No learner may contact their 
own parent to collect them. 

 
 
DEBIT ORDERS PROCESSED BY THE SCHOOL 
Should you wish to cancel the debit order or make amendments to the 
date, amount etc, this is to be made via e-mail to 
kunene@parktowngirls.co.za and one month’s notice is to be given. 

 
 

A NOTE FROM THE FINANCE OFFICE 
Please ensure the correct reference is used when paying into the 
school account. A first name only does not help as there may be six 
learners with the same name. Parents/guardians need to check their 
statements and use their unique account no. when making deposits. 

Deposits made for anything other than school fees, please use the specified reference for that activity. 
 
Please email proof of payment to williams@parktowngirls.co.za. If Finance needs to phone the bank to 
find out who the deposit is from, the bank charges R50-00. This expense will then be charged to the 
account in question. Statements have been emailed to all parents/guardians and we would appreciate 
steady payments, where possible, to avoid a problem at the end of the year. 

 
Dates to Diarise  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14-15/04 Parktown Tennis Championship (Internal) 
     16/04 House Civvies Day (RCL initiative) 
16-17/04 PRA Blood Drive (66 Tyrone Ave) 
     23/04 Reports issued (Grade 8 – 12) 
     23/04 Term 1 Ends 
     03/05 Term 2 Begins 
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VANTAGE CAPITAL 
Lamola Mogotladi and 
Ngubane Nondunduzo, 
representing Vantage 
Capital, donated two 
laptops to two of our girls. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WORLD KNOWLEDGE OLYMPIAD 
World Knowledge Olympiad is taking place on Tuesday, 11 May and entries close on Thursday, 15 
April @ 15:30. The cost is R25.50 per learner and can be paid to Mrs Metcalfe in the Library with cash 
or with an ALLXS card. 

 

 

Please note 

The Uniform Shop will be closed from 

WEDNESDAY, 14 APRIL 2021. 

It will reopen as usual from Term 2. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS   
Congratulations to Kiyasha Pillay, in Grade 11, who has been 
accepted into the 2021 Spirit of Youth Program (GIBS Business 
School - Sandton). The Spirit of Youth programme is a forum in 
which grade 11 learners critically engage on relevant issues so that 
they may better define and actuate the South Africa in which they 
would like to live. Learners are selected on the criteria that each has 
distinguished her- or himself as a leader in their school community. 
The programme brings together learners from a myriad of social, 
economic, geographical and educational backgrounds from across 
Gauteng. Kiyasha will be representing Parktown High School for 
Girls. Congratulations Kiyasha! 
 

 



Cultural News 
DEBATING 
Congratulations to Christina Vaudran and Tiger-
Anne Cupido who were part of the Protea Worlds 
SA Debating Team. The tournament took place over 
the weekend of 28-29 March and their team won the 
whole competition. This is an outstanding 
achievement and we are very proud of you both!  

 
PUBLIC SPEAKING NEWS 
Congratulations to Tasmiyah Bhamjee (Grade 9) 
who recently spoke at the quarter finals of the 
National Eisteddfod Young Performer Awards. This 
is an outstanding achievement, and we look forward 
to hearing the results.  
 

Tasmiyah Bhamjee 

 
 

Sports News 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Cyd Paton-Levin on placing 10th in the province and 
receiving her provincial colours for Diving at the recent National Diving 
Competition. Cyd competed in the Woman’s 1-meter section. All your hard 
work has paid off. Well done Cyd! 
 
Cyd Paton Levin 

 
We would like to congratulate Coach Tshina for being selected for the 
South African Netball Team that participated in the recent international 
matches. Parktown is behind her and the team. 
 

Parktown U15 Coach: 
Tshinakaho Mdau 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations and good luck to Coach Banks. We all know Coach Banks as our Parktown Touch 
Rugby coach, but he has been very busy training for his first passion, Pool. Coach Banks has 
represented Gauteng since he was 12 years old and South Africa since he was 16. Coach Banks was 
part of the South African U23 Team who was the first-ever SA team to win at the World Champs. We 
wish him good luck at the 
upcoming Arnold Classic 
competition next month.  

 

Coach Banks Solomon 
 

 
 

 
A note from our Director of Sport, Mrs McCreesh ą 
The Department of Education has gazetted the new regulations on school sport which does allow us to 
play inter-school competitions. Each sporting association is in the process of making decisions 
whether or not competition leagues will go ahead or whether friendlies will be played instead.  
At this stage the regulations on spectators for all sports events remains unchanged, which means that 
no parents are allowed to watch any training sessions or matches. We will let the parents know when 
this changes. 
 
A strict protocol will be followed to limit risk at much as possible when playing interschool sport. Once 
fixture dates have been confirmed they will be uploaded onto the D6 Communicator.  
We are looking forward to our Parktown sportswoman getting a chance to show how hard they have 
been working. 
 

TOUCH RUGBY CLINIC 
On Saturday, 27 March, we hosted a Touch Rugby Clinic in place of the annual Touch Rugby Camp. A 
whopping 50 players attended and it proved to be a fantastic day of skill development, team building 
and fun. The day started with Thabo Mothsumi and Daniel Ackerman, the founders of Mofenyi 
Advisory who designed a programme for our players to learn the latest skills and developments in 
Touch Rugby. After a juice and muffin break, they went on to do an indoor session on goal setting and 
the important parts of being the best sportswoman you can be off the field. 
  
After lunch, the players spent some time with a Shadow Ball Team who went through drills that they 
can do on their own with a shadow ball. In between all the Touch Rugby skills the players had fun 
games, learnt dance moves and bonded as a group with games designed by the Captains. 
  
A huge thank you must go to the Touch Rugby Staff and coaches. The meals were all prepared with 
such care by Mrs Smith and Mrs van Vuuren. Mrs Wilson planned the entire day and made sure it all 
went smoothly with the assistance of Mrs Ryan. Thank you to the Coaches for all their planning and 
guidance offered throughout the day. A lot of effort went into making this clinic such a success. 
 
 

 



CROSS COUNTRY TIME TRIAL 
Report by Teacher in charge, Mrs Hayter 
We were very excited to launch our first-time trial at Parktown. This time trial will take place every 
Tuesday afternoon after school. It is a double lap of 2.5km. This is a defining moment in our running 
community as it will give the learners incentive to improve times, their fitness and keep track of how 
they are faring in their running times. The time trial was well attended with 57 learners running. The 
staff have been phenomenal in volunteering to help man the various crossings in the time trial route in 
an effort to keep the learners safe and motivated along the route. We look forward to our time trial 
becoming a regular feature at school giving learners an opportunity to test their running grit and get fit. 
For the more social runners, or those wishing to start running, or walking, the 2.5km route is perfect to 
get started.  

 



THANK YOU! 
We are also very excited to have Michelle Mee, a 
Gauteng cross country champ and running coach, 
helping with a training session this Thursday, 8 April, 
imparting valuable advice to the runners. She has also 
kindly volunteered to help with a training programme to 
prepare the squad for racing next term. We look 
forward to working closely with her to get our learners 
well prepared to race in May.  
 

Left: Michelle Mee 

 

 
 
 

 
Calling All Parents!! 
We will always need marshals for 
the Cross Country time trial. It will 
be every Tuesday from 14:30 - 
15:30. The marshal’s job is to 
direct the runners in the correct 
direction, cheer them on and 
manage traffic if necessary. If you 
are willing to assist even if it is not 
every week, please let Mrs 
McCreesh know via email 
McCreesh@parktowngirls.co.za 
Thank you in advance.  
 

Some of the runners and staff involved 
in the first Cross Country Time Trial 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Runners getting ready before the race 
start 
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION KIT 
Please note that the Parktown star shorts and star shirt are the preferred kit for PE lessons. However, 
plain black, blue or white is acceptable. Tights may not be worn on their own; if tights are being worn 
for religious reasons, shorts must be worn over them. If there are any questions regarding what can be 
worn during Physical Education lessons, please contact Miss Whyte.  

 
PHYSICAL EDUCATION TERM  
This term the girls have focused on basic sport related fitness and fun games. The main components 
in this term’s work was to get the girls up and moving again after a year of being restricted inside. Our 
Term 1 PE programme usually comprises of swimming or aquatic aspects but due to restrictions girls 
had to work on their land skills. The girls got to work on their 
netball skills as well as to test out their fitness during “Survivor 
Parktown style.” Well done to all for a fantastic term of PE. 
Next term we look forward to seeing what the girls can come 
up with in their class dance. 

 
 
 
 
Left: Miss Whyte 
showing the girls how 
it is done 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sport Corner  

In this week's edition of  the 'Sport Corner' 

You'll get a glimpse into the flurry of  activity that has been going on in the world of  

sport at Parktown... 

Brought to you by the Sport Portfolio, written by Erin Helling 

 
For a lot of our sporting girls, their morning starts before the sun is up. Whether it’s the cross-country 
girls who usually run 7 or 8 kilometers in the mornings, the netball girls killing it on the courts, our 
fitness or hockey girls putting in the effort – hard work always starts bright and early for our girls. Alex 
Brooks, our netball captain told us how their morning trainings have been going, "Girls are harnessing 
and developing new and improved netball skills. Each morning we build a stronger bond with new 
found confidence in ourselves and one another." 



In other news our fitness sessions this year have been going exceptionally well and we are very 
impressed with the commitment and dedication from everyone who attends. Nikisha Baboolal in 

Grade 12 has been named the captain of fitness and said the 
following to us - “Be it in the early morning or afternoon, exercise is 
always beneficial. This term at fitness, we have had a wonderful 
group of girls from all grades working hard each week to become 
stronger. Come to fitness to relieve some of your stress, improve 
your fitness and meet new people. Always remember: No 
complaining, just results." So, if that doesn't convince you to join 
their sessions then maybe this report from Taaliah Sulaman about 
their latest session will: “The girls decided to use the idea of an 
amazing race with their own twist to make sure they all still had a 
full workout. After a successful race around the school, the 
competition between the two teams came down to just the captains 
facing off head-to-head. Everyone was crowned the fitness 
winners!" 
 
Lastly, we hope that these reports from some more of our girls 
about how their sport is going puts a smile on your face. “Cross 
country is an absolute joy. I have so much fun whilst running which 
is probably 

unusual for some, but that’s not what cross-
country practices are like – it is like running with a 
huge group of great friends!" - Noluvuyo Malahle, 
Gr12. "It's been nice to get back into sport after the 
long break and get on the astro with my friends. I 
look forward to playing matches again." - Calista 
Mostert, Gr11. Alexis Tokarsky-Jennings in Gr8 
said the following about touch rugby, “My first year 
playing is going well and I'm trying to make the 
senior team." 

 
 
 

FIRST AID 
Report by Teacher in charge, Mrs. Seery 
On Saturday, 13 March, the first aiders met for some 
teamwork and enrichment. We were so fortunate to be 
addressed by an excellent speaker, Sister Chipu, who is in 
charge of the largest trauma ward in South Africa at 
Charlotte Maxeke Hospital. 
  
Sister Chipu was invited to speak about her Covid 
experience as a nurse, the state of the hospitals in South 
Africa at the moment, and how the rollout of the Covid 
vaccine will affect the country. What an interesting talk by 
an honest and warm-hearted speaker! Sister Chipu told of 
her experience as a nurse working in hospital while the rest of the country was on lockdown, the 
immense changes that were made in the hospital as a result of the Covid pandemic, the fear of leaving 
your family and going to work every day, of catching Covid, and of recently being vaccinated. 
  
What was an added bonus to the girls was learning about how this brave lady studied for 6 years, after 
which she recently completed her Master’s Degree in trauma care, where she devised a model for self-
care, written mainly for health workers experiencing their own trauma during the pandemic. She spoke 
of the anxiety in schools amongst learners and staff on returning to work, and this topic was discussed 
briefly amongst the first-aiders. It was truly an inspiring and motivating talk, and I would like to thank 
Sister Chipu for giving up a precious free day to share her experiences with us. 



 

PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 

CLOSING DATE: 3 MAY 2021 

SUBMISSION TO: 

parktowngirlsphotographyclub@gmail.com  

OR 

Put photos on a USB and hand it in to the 

captain/vice / Alex  

QUESTIONS: 

To above email or WhatsApp Fatima @ 0739776891  
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Parents’ Association News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

THE SCHOOL ACCEPTS OUTSIDE ADVERTISEMENTS. WE ARE UNABLE TO TAKE 
RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE NATURE AND QUALITY OF THE SERVICES OFFERED 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Host a YFU Exchange Student and Make the World Your Home! 

ñHosting YFU students offers our children the opportunity to make new friends and have a life-long relationship with someone from 

another continent, who can be as close as a real brother or sister. As a parent, I also get the opportunity to make a difference in a 

childôs life, to make them feel welcome and enjoy our South African hospitality.ò (Karin Vink ïYFU host mother) 

 



Parktown High School for Girls is currently hosting Nikola, an exchange learner from Czech Republic, who arrived to South Africa in 

January. After her first weeks in her new home, Nikola describes her experience for us: ñI am enjoying my stay in South Africa so far! 

Our cultures are really different and I get to see new things almost every day because of that. It is a really good experience and I 

definitely recommend exchange to everyone!ò 

The next group of YFU exchange learners from Germany, Switzerland, Bulgaria and Slovakia will be arriving in August and the 

learners are incredibly excited to start their South African adventure. All YFU exchange learners are placed with local host families 

and YFU South Africa is currently looking for loving and caring families who are ready to open their home and hearts to a young 

person from another country.  

Hosting a YFU exchange learner is an opportunity to share your daily life, traditions and customs while discovering a new culture 

right in your own home. Karin Vink, YFU host mother of four exchange learners, has shared her hosting experience in this article: 

https://yfu.org.za/blog/karins-experience-as-a-yfu-host-family/  

If your family is open to new and enriching experiences and willing to provide guidance, love and support to a young person embarking 

on a journey of self-discovery, then hosting a YFU exchange learner is for you!  

To see the profiles of our exchange students or to learn more about becoming a host family, please feel free to reach out to YFU 

South Africa’s National Director, Lena Gronbach, at Lena@yfu.org.za or 084 715 6373. 

For more information, you can also download our host family information brochure here! 

 

Youth for Understanding (YFU) South Africa is an international non-profit youth exchange organization that promotes intercultural 

exchange programs between South Africa and the world. The first YFU national organization was founded in the USA in 1951, and 

today YFU is one of the largest and most respected international exchange organizations with offices in over 50 countries.  

Visit our website: www.yfu.org.za 

Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter: @YFUSouthAfrica 
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